
Memorandum 

Economic and Development Services Department 

Date: October 20, 2023 File: 12-03 

To: Heritage Oshawa 

From: Harrison Whilsmith, Planner A 
Economic and Development Services Department 

Re: Windfields Area Salvaged Items 

The purpose of this memo is to provide Heritage Oshawa with the opportunity to form a 
working group in order to provide input to City staff concerning the long-term plans for the 
salvaged Windfields items currently located in storage. 

In 2015, in advance of the Highway 407 extension, Heritage Oshawa members proposed that 
certain materials and items related to these properties affected by the Highway 407 extension 
be salvaged for educational purposes.  

Many of these salvaged objects were used in a display which is now present at the Oshawa 
Fire Station 6. The remaining objects are currently in storage at a City facility. 

City staff are now in a position to review the remaining salvaged materials currently in storage, 
and identify a go-forward plan for their re-use, display, and/or more permanent storage. Input 
from Heritage Oshawa in this respect is requested. 

Recommendation 

That, pursuant to Report HTG-23-65 dated October 20, 2023, a Windfields Area Salvaged 
Items Working Group be created in order to provide input to City staff concerning the long-
term plans for the salvaged Windfields items currently in storage. 

If you have any questions please contact Harrison Whilsmith at 905-436-3311, extension 2697 
or hwhilsmith@oshawa.ca. 

Harrison Whilsmith, Planner A 
Policy 


